
HB 2627 -- COMMUNITY PARAMEDIC SERVICES

SPONSOR: Cook

This bill requires any ambulance service seeking to provide
community paramedic services, as defined in the bill, outside of
its ambulance service area and in the service area of another
ambulance service, to have a memorandum of understanding with the
secondary ambulance service regarding the provision of such
services. The bill permits the provision of community paramedic
services without a memorandum of understanding in the service area
of an ambulance service not providing such services, but
notification must be provided with the ambulance service possessing
service responsibilities in the service area.

The bill permits any emergency medical response agency to provide
community paramedic services within its designated response service
area if the ground ambulance service covering the area within which
the emergency medical response agency is located does not provide
community paramedic services. If such a ground ambulance service
does provide community paramedic services it may establish a
memorandum of understanding with the emergency medical response
agency in order to coordinate programs and avoid duplication of
services. If community paramedic services are being provided in a
service area by an emergency medical response agency in that
service area before the ground ambulance service begins to offer
community paramedic services, there must be a memorandum of
understanding established for the proper coordination of services.

A community paramedic program is required to notify the local
ambulance service when providing services within the area of an
ambulance service.


